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Valentine’s Day is on 
the Way! 
Tom Huss  
 
The Valentine Breakfast is coming up 
soon! The date is February 11th 
starting at 9:00am. Please be sure to 
sign up at the Club House. There is a 
sign-up sheet for the Ladies and a 
separate sign-up sheet for the Gents 
who want to volunteer in the kitchen, 
serving, pouring drinks and many 
other duties in the morning. The most 
important duty of the day is clean up. 
 
Ladies, if you are in need of a ride to 
the Valentine Breakfast, give Hank Ruff 
a call at 608-837-7221. He would be 
able to pick you up around 8:30am. 
Please call no later than 8:00am on 
Saturday.  
 
The Landscape Committee has 
reported the completion of Phase 1. 
This involved tree removals and 
trimming. The committee has not 
established a timeline for the next 
phase later this spring or summer. It’s 
been close to 25 years that some of 
these trees or bushes/shrubs have not 
had much attention. 

February 1st, 2023 

 
For those who have not paid their 
Association Fees, the amount is $8.00 
for a single or $15.00 for a couple. 
Please be sure your name and unit 
number are included with the 
payment. Checks should be made out 
to Dave Peterson and placed in a 
simple envelope with Dave’s name on 
the front. The envelope with check or 
cash and your info can be put in the 
WHITE BOX on the wall just past the 
exercise room. The DUE date was 
extended to February 15th.  
 
There has been a request for the names 
of people on our committees, therefore, 
here is a list of names and dates of 
meetings:  
 
OV Board of Directors – William 
Toman – President, Knute Villand – 
Treasurer, Arthur Eggert – Secretary, 
Ron Lostetter – Treasurer, Dave 
Schultz - Director, Jerry Henrich - 
Director 
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Resident Advisory Committee – 
Dave Schultz – Chair, Sharon Wagner 
– Member, James Schulenburg- 
Member, Tom Huss – Member, 
Marilyn Froh – Member, Phyllis 
Osborne – Member   
 
Landscape Committee – Knute 
Villand – Chair, Martin Kepper – 
Member, Barry Strauss – Member, 
Marian Villand – Member, Joan Eggert 
– Member  
 
Social Committee – Sally Carpenter – 
Member, Dianne Schultz – Member, 
Sue Stang – Member, Tom Huss – 
Member  
 
Residents are welcome for the first 20 
minutes of their meetings if residents 
want to ask questions or 
recommendations. The boards will 
look into all information given and 
consider to take on their questions or 
recommendations. Here is a list of the 
dates and times of our committees:  
 
Resident Advisory Committee – 
First Tuesday of each month at 
1:00pm.  
Landscape Committee – First 
Tuesday of each month at 2pm.  
Social Committee – Second Tuesday 
of each month at 10:00am. 
 
The next resident quarterly meeting 
will be held on April 11th at 6:00pm. 
There will be a potluck meal dinner 
followed by our meeting. All quarterly 
meetings will always be held on the 
second Tuesdays of August and 
December. Please mark these dates on 
your calendar. 

 

 Just a reminder to please use the 
suggestion box for any questions or 
comments. All suggestions/comments 
will be given to the proper committee 
and necessary answers will be put in 
the next month’s newsletter.  
 
There has been some interest in 
having a game day at the Club House 
for all residents. Examples of games 
that have been mentioned are 
different Board games, dominoes, 
scrabble and the likes there of. You 
might suggest how often Game Day 
should be held.  
 
Attic Angel has a list of resident 
services that may be of help to 
residents who may need assistance for 
things like bringing hot meals, grocery 
shopping or cleaning carpets. Attic 
Angel is available if more information 
is needed.  
 
Please welcome Janelle Taylor as she 
will be the new contact person for 
Attic Angel. There is information on 
the inside bulletin board with 
tentative hours she will be at the Club 
House plus an email address. The 
email address is to be used to contact 
Janelle if you missed her at the Club 
House hours.  
 
A big thanks to everyone that has 
donated nonperishable items for the 
Sunshine Place. Please place items in 
the basket that is to the right when 
you walk into the Club House. There 
are empty plastic bags at the bottom 
of the basket if needed.  
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Upcoming Events  
 
Sally Carpenter  
 
Grab your coats and “Let’s Go”!!! – Here is a list of upcoming events.  
 
February 11th – 9:00am – Valentines Breakfast  
 
February 16th – 9:00am Coffee hosted by Dave & Dianne Schultz. Mark Mlekush and 
Natalie Courlier from Sun Prairie EMS will be talking about falls and unit fires.  
 
March 14th – 5:00pm – Pot Luck dinner focused on “Farewell to Winter” with musician 
Susan Franklin – she is fun and fancy and will give us a good time!  
 
March 16th – 9:00am – Coffee hosted by Juliane Stroede and Sally Carpenter  
 
April 11th – 5:00pm doors open, 6:00pm Catered dinner. Following dinner we will have 
our Quarterly Meeting.  
 
April 20th – 9:00am – volunteers needed! Please sign up on the bulletin board inside 
the Club House.  
 
Four Stars **** to Jeff and Marilyn Froh for volunteering to host the chili luncheon. 
Gracias to everyone who brought goodies and assisted in set up and clean up. It was 
a very nice gathering. 

 
Notices and Fines  
The Olympic Village Board has approved a new rule regarding outdoor fire pits. No 
fire pits of any kind, e.g. wood, gas, propane, are permitted on Olympic Village 
grounds. Existing fire pits must be removed no later than February 15. 

The Board passed a resolution that residents who remain out of compliance with 
community rules will be assessed a fine.  When a resident is asked to comply with 
an Olympic Village rule and does not comply within 10 days per Exhibit D Olympic 
Village Rules of Residency, the resident will be fined $25.00 per week until the 
noncompliance is corrected.  Upon compliance the resident must contact Janelle 
Taylor, RCM to inform her the situation has been addressed and to have the fine 
stopped. If, once inspected, it is determined the issue was not brought into 
compliance, the fine will be assessed from the original date until such time it is 
corrected. For episodic or single occurrence infractions (e.g. unleashed dog), fines up 
to $25.00 may be assessed per incident. 

 


